Bridgewood Estates HOA Board Meeting via Zoom.  
Present were:  Tracy Butzko, Diana Kuhr, Mary Perisic, Jim Wise, Karl Henderson and Dianne Matthes, plus 11 homeowners joined in to the meeting.
August 19, 2020
Karl called the meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m.  Besides the board members, 11 home-owners joined.  Karl started with an Open Forum.  Things that were discussed during the Open Forum:
· Electric bikes that have been speeding through the neighborhood, mostly along 22nd St.  It looks like kids are cutting through a piece of property that is not owned by Bridgewood and using Bridgewood streets.  It may be possible to put up No Trespassing signs or when the owner of that property is identified, possible fencing;
· Many RVs and boats seem to be pushing the 72 hour limit and not being parked in a safe manner;
· A suggestion that an Email Blast be sent to all the homeowners with these concerns.

There were no changes to the minutes from the May Board Meeting. 

Old Business

· [bookmark: _GoBack]The gate software update installation has been completed, originally some kinks needed to be worked out but since then, Tracy has only had a few complaints.

· The financials were reviewed, there has been more spending this quarter than was allocated, in spite of that, the budget is on track.  Monies have been moved into the Reserve Account quarterly, as scheduled.  One of the homeowners asked if the financial report could be publically posted, Tracy suggested that a quarterly report be sent out to the homeowners and also posted on the Website.

Unfinished Business
· Tree and Sidewalk Committee.  It was decided that sidewalks would be the first focus as many are in really poor condition.  They will be done in sections, identifying the worse first.  Tracy will get some bids on costs and recommendations for repair/replacement.  (Side Note:  When the sidewalk grinding was done 5 years ago, those costs were $39K.)  One of the homeowners asked what would happen if someone didn’t want their tree(s) removed, stating they would be willing to sign a release form to cover liability but it is something that the Tree and Sidewalk Committee or the Board will need to address at a later date when the next phase is reached. 

· Painting of the Mailbox Kiosks.  This was on the agenda months ago before the “Shelter in Place” mandate went into effect.  Tracy did receive one bid at that time, but will get more for comparison purposes.  A possible Work Party was discussed, if enough volunteers were willing it would save a considerable amount of money.  The bid that Tracy did receive, was pricey.   

New Business
· Bark for Cul-de-Sacs.  Quotes have been received to have bark delivered for the Cul-de-Sacs, it is pricey and would need to be spread in areas where there is no one able to do that physical-type work.  Tracy is going to ask the Landscaper what the cost would be to trim the Cul-de-Sacs (there are 11 of them).  The Board had hoped that these topics would be addressed by the Landscaping Committee, but that committee has yet to get started.  An email request will be made to the homeowners for volunteers, hoping it will get organized.  

· The Landscaper’s contract is due for signature, the board recommended renewing for another year.

· HOA Community Solutions raised the Bridgewood rates by $75.00/month.  The Board approved the contract with HOA Community Solutions for another 3 years.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:05 p.m.
Respectfully Submitted,

Dianne Matthes, HOA Sec’y




